Warwick Band Parents

11/7/16 Executive Board & General Parent Meeting Minutes

1. Welcome/Call to order by president Mark Myers at 6:08 PM.

2. Approval of last month’s minutes – Rachelle Buckwalter made the motion and Jen Knect seconded.

3. Treasurer’s report by Kyle Buckwalter. A motion to approve was made by Rusty Dicks and seconded by Mike Himmelberger.

Warwick Band Parents Organization November 2016 Meeting

Treasurer’s Report October 2016

October

Checking



Savings




Total 
Starting Balance: $22,404.26

Starting Balance: $2,850.44




Withdrawals:        $   1,907.60

Withdrawals:

Deposits:               $  2,777.46

Deposits:
   $         .11

Total:                     $23,274.12

Total:

   $2,850.55

$26,124.67

Withdrawals: Competition Meals/Greco’s/T-Shirts SVSports/Dry Cleaning (Pillows)/Competition Tix 

Deposits: Pep Stand/Show Checks/Clothing Donation SVS/Sub Sale

Notes: There is Appx. $500 in Checking to be transferred to the Elementary Band Camp Acct.  


We have $839.74 to be transferred from PayPal, though that money is already recorded.


Attachments: 2016-2017 Budget Update

Respectfully Submitted: Kyle D. Buckwalter, Treasurer, Warwick Band Parents Organization
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	Warwick High School Band WBP - Checking Budget Summary
Prepared 11/7/2016 5:05 PM 2016-2017 School Year

	



	 
	 
	 

	
	Seq
	Description
	Budget Amt
	Actual
	Variance
	

	
	Income
	

	
	1100
	Craft Show
	$1,500.00
	2,217.89
	717.89
	

	
	1200
	Donations
	$1,300.00
	79.00
	-1,221.00
	

	
	1300
	Interest
	$5.00
	180.00
	175.00
	

	
	1400
	Legend Home Show
	$3,750.00
	0
	-3,750.00
	

	
	1500
	Fundraisers
	$1,000.00
	2,609.00
	1,609.00
	

	
	1600
	Pep Stand
	$2,250.00
	3,544.62
	1,294.62
	

	
	1700
	Photo/Video
	$0.00
	0
	-0.00
	

	
	5100
	Banquet
	$0.00
	0
	-0.00
	

	
	5200
	Cash Box
	$0.00
	460.00
	460.00
	

	
	5300
	Clothing
	$0.00
	955.00
	955.00
	

	
	5500
	Competition Meals
	$0.00
	964.50
	964.50
	

	
	5600
	Competition Tickets
	$0.00
	0
	-0.00
	

	
	6300
	Miscellaneous
	$0.00
	910.25
	910.25
	

	
	 
	Income Totals 
	9,805.00
	11,920.26
	2,115.26
	

	
	Expenses
	

	
	1500
	Fundraisers
	$0.00
	2,279.00
	-2,279.00
	

	
	5000
	Band Camp
	$300.00
	-858.79
	1,158.79
	

	
	5100
	Banquet
	$2,750.00
	398.62
	2,351.38
	

	
	5200
	Cash Box
	$0.00
	460.00
	-460.00
	

	
	5300
	Clothing
	$600.00
	574.95
	25.05
	

	
	5400
	Color Guard
	$1,800.00
	733.23
	1,066.77
	

	
	5500
	Competition Meals
	$0.00
	1,065.16
	-1,065.16
	

	
	5600
	Competition Tickets
	$0.00
	238.00
	-238.00
	

	
	5700
	Concert Refreshments
	$500.00
	0
	500.00
	

	
	5800
	Field Maintenance
	$600.00
	1,656.01
	-1,056.01
	

	
	5900
	Field Show
	$1,055.00
	417.86
	637.14
	

	
	6000
	Insurance
	$175.00
	0
	175.00
	

	
	6100
	Leadership Camp
	$500.00
	0
	500.00
	

	
	6200
	Memorial Day Picnic
	$300.00
	0
	300.00
	

	
	6300
	Miscellaneous
	$400.00
	1,016.12
	-616.12
	

	
	6400
	Pep Rally
	$100.00
	0
	100.00
	

	
	6500
	Sewing Support
	$300.00
	0
	300.00
	

	
	6600
	Spirit
	$100.00
	0
	100.00
	

	
	6700
	Student Support
	$250.00
	0
	250.00
	

	
	6800
	Website
	$75.00
	0
	75.00
	

	
	 
	Expense Totals 
	9,805.00
	7,980.16
	1,824.84
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	Budget Totals 
	0.00
	3,940.10
	3,940.10
	


4. Director’s report – Eric Rothenberger – read by Mark:

interim Director's message - 

Thank you. There are many ways in which the marching band season could have gone from the end of July, but it is a testament to all involved this year that we had the success we did. The help I received from the band parents throughout this season enabled me to do my best as the interim director. Many thanks to anyone who stepped up to take care of the normal tasks, the committees, and others who took care of the details of running a marching band so the rest of the staff could focus on making the kids better and making the show better . I would argue that there were some things we took care of this season that went above and beyond just "holding things together." Without your help, there was no way we could do this.

While I have much more to say about this season, and more specific thank yous to give at the band banquet, I just wanted to express my gratitude for what you do. You are a first-class organization and you helped the band program continue to thrive at Warwick despite the circumstances.

-Eric

       a.   Greeting & report from Matt Tenaglia. Mr. Tenaglia told us about himself and his background. He expressed thanks to Eric for all that he’s done this season and for the band parent association. Any concerns, comments or questions feel free to email him. He’s looking forward to this.

Old Business

1. Fundraising – Reports

a. Sub Sale by Michelle Himmelberger– The band doesn’t make much of a profit but the money goes into the student accounts.

b. Purple Turtle by Tracy Deimler – 6 people came out to shop. Tracy wouldn’t recommend doing this again. 
c. Mattress Sale – Need to commit and pick some dates. Ephrata made $2500 for not much work. We can potentially hold this at the Middle School cafeteria.The company isn’t obnoxious but is pushing to get something scheduled.  After some discussion, it was decided that a date in March or April would be best. Tracy Deimler made a motion to let Mark decide on the date based on what the company has available around that time and Michelle Himmelberger seconded.
d. Lititz Watch & Jewelry – Wants to hold another fundraiser for us this year. Students play outside the shop on the 2nd Friday in December.

2. Truck Updates – We’ve had 2 flat tires this year which the district is paying for as well as a fuel pump. Spencer is asking for more money for the work that he  did for decals to cover the product cost, $5200, because we changed the background color. There was discussion on how much we should give him since there’s been problems and there are wrinkles in it. Rusty suggested paying him an even $5000 as long as everything is fixed. Mark’s email trail was not clear on the total cost Spencer is asking for so he will work on this and look into it.
New Business 

1. Committee Reports

a. Uniform cleaning will be Wednesday at 6:30 PM. Any help is appreciated especially hanging them up.

2. Pep Rally needs – Nikki Longer – The facility report needs to be filled out for this. If we hold it outside, can we have it at the pavilion? Nikki is under the assumption it can only be in the M.S. cafeteria if it’s raining. Mark said it can be held inside for any bad weather reason including cold and wind so we’ll plan on doing it inside.

3. Winter Concert Needs – Jen Knecht will get the drinks and Barbie Dicks will get the cookies.

4. Home Show Committer Recruitment – Replacements need to be found for those that are graduating.

5. Football game Friday – More chaperones are needed. Pizza will be delivered for students and they need to stay on the property after school.

6. Championships – We go on at 6:15 PM Sunday. Watch for ticket information.
Adjournment – Tracy Deimler made a motion to adjourn and Brenda Speers seconded at 7:10 PM.
